
Oroville Piecemakers Quilt Guild  

Board Meeting 

At Butte County Library, 

1820 Mitchell, Oroville CA 

April 12, 2018 

 

The Meeting called to order: 9:07 by Jeanette 

Akin. 

In Attendance:  Tiffany Sasek, Joan Robertson, 

Dorothy Welton, Judy Hohman, Jan Owens, 

Jeanette Akin, Sharon Helton, Marla Vaughn, 

Jan Abramson, Marge Redding. 

Approval of last month’s Minutes:   Change 

$25 add to Moonlighters budget to read added 

Moonlighters to Door Prize budget.  Approved 

as corrected 

  

Old Business: 

 Kids Quilt Camp Update:  Jan 

Abramson.  Met with 5 fourth grade teachers at 

Golden Hills Elementary School.  They are 

interested in participating in an introduction to 

quilting.  Program will be 2 parts.  1) History of 

quilting in America, (Marge Redding will 

provide mini historical quilts) and 2) quilting 

tools and making a paper quilt.  The programs 

will be scheduled for May and sign up 

information for the Summer Kids Quilt Camp 

will be passed out.  Judy Hohman will 

investigate using the Grange for the week of 

July 9th. 

  

New Business:  

 Open Secretary Position:  Jeanette 

Akin.  Dorothy Moyle-Smith has stepped down 

due to personnel reasons.  She has agreed to 

continue until the end of the year unless a 

replacement is found before that time. 

 Scholarship Documents 

Revisions:  Tiffany Sasek, Scholarship 

Committee Representative.   Change to forms:  

1) Change deadline to May 1, 2018.  2) Remove 

the request for parental financial information. 3) 

Make SAT scores optional.  4) Students from all 

schools in OUHSD will be able to apply.   5) 

Change resident of Butte County to OUHSD 

student.  Motion to approve made by Marla 

Vaughn. seconded by Jan Owens. Passed 

unanimously.  

  

REPORTS: 

Treasurer’s Report:  Marla Vaughn.  Kids 

Quilt Camp has a $600 budget approved 

already. More can be added if needed. 

Vice President(s) Reports: 

 1st Vice President:  Sharon Helton.  

Speaker Cathy Evans will speak on how to 

prepare your quilts to go to a long arm 

quilter.  May’s speaker will be Sandra Bruce, an 

art quilter 

  2nd Vice President:  Linda Pearson. 

Not present 

Quilt Coordinator/Chair: Sharon Helton/ 

Jeanette Akin.  We have 20 categories of judged 

quilts and 19 sponsors.  We have a sponsor 

(Native Sons) who will donate $75 towards 

prizes and other.   It was suggested that if we 

ask the hospital for a sponsorship, that it might 

be more favorably received if we offer space for 

free flu shots. 

 Most outside events are charging fees 

and we will need to rethink our merchandising 

of the quilt.   

 Tiffany Sasek will contact the cannery 

and the two local Tribal groups for donations. 

 Sign up for sewing machine cleaning 

and scissor sharpening at the June retreat. 

Categories for Judging Quilts:  Terri Russell.  

Handout emailed to Board Members, any 

questions follow up with Terri. 

  

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORTS 

Hospitality: Marge Redding, Loretta 

Waite.  Marge is willing to help with the 

refreshments for the June retreat. 

No other reports.  

  

Meeting Adjourn 10:05 

 

Respectfully submitted by acting secretary, 

   Jan Abramson



 


